HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, MARCH 3, 2022 – 1:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Ashley A. DiSesa present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL DISSCUSSION 
Budget Discussion with Department Heads 
Andrews said the budget that was presented two weeks ago was showing  -$308,005.18 under revenue less expenditures/raise and appropriate.  Maybe with new growth we will see $78,000.  Principal assessor Merry said it could be $100,000.  Gallant asked how we can reduce the deficit and Andrews said we could use free cash this year to pay the balance in Special Ed Tuition and Special Ed Transportation as these are two massive increases in spending, which is hurting Halifax.  The true cost is 3 million dollars for those 2 line items.  We can reduce this year to 2.1 million and then will need another $100,000 if we give a 1% raise.  
Andrews asked if anyone had suggestions on ways to reduce the budget and Thorne said that maybe some capital items be held over until next year and use free cash to balance out FY23.  Andrews said that it is not Town policy to use free cash to balance the budget but maybe use it only for this year.  

Gallant asked why is Halifax seeing such in an increase in Special Ed Tuition and Special Ed Transportation and Andrews said that we have 2 more students than Kingston.  Chief Viveiros asked if the Town could do the transportation – buy a van.  Andrews said that is a possibility and said the transportation did not affect Kingston and Plympton because their routes were not changed.  Andrews and Thorne will talk with Rep. LaNatra.

Andrews continued with stating that Silver Lake Assessment went up $267,000.  Town Clerk Lawless asked if the school were asked to cut their budgets and Andrews said the Finance Committee sent a letter to the School Committee – they meet next Monday.  

DiSesa said the schools are always going to be an issue – there has to be a change because this will continue.  Andrews said there is a forecast that in FY24 there will be a drop.  

Treasurer/Collector Adduci said that Health Insurance went up 3% not the 7% that was anticipated so this could help.  Thorne added that there is an increase in Dispatch Services. 

Andrews will talk with Superintendent Jill Proulx and Administrator of Special Education Marie Grable about doing our own transportation.  CoA Director Regan suggested looking into Mass Health’s programs that are offered and if we go GATRA the 2 vans  at the CoA could be used for transportation.  
Andrews then mentioned that there is a combined school in in Kingston where Halifax, Kingston and Plympton students can go to.  He said that the increase in Chapter 90 will decrease over time because more students are going to Charter Schools.  Regan asked if we could charge a fee for buses and Andrews said no because we are in a regional school district.  

Viveiros asked if they could use any anticipated revenue from the marijuana dispensary in advance and Andrews said no.  

Health Agent Valery said they are on the low end on fees for tobacco license and DiSesa asked if we could bring them up a bit? 
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Lawless suggested maybe increase the vital fees and Adduci said they could go up on the demand fee.  Viveiros was going to take the ambulance article out because the vendor said the build is 2 years out.  
He asked if we could enter a contract and order it but not raise and appropriate at this May’s town meeting but next year.  Andrews said maybe put a portion in.  
DiSesa said that Capital Planning was not recommending body cams but is sleeping the Town Barn roof repair and road maintenance.

Gallant said they can take off the computer for the Library.
DiSesa asked if they have to do the refresh this year and Chief Chaves and Calouro said yes.  Chaves then said the cost of electricity is going up.  With that being said Andrews said the Gerry Joy presented a plan for a solar field on the Hemlock Lane Landfill.

Adduci asked if they were going to get keys to the basement and Materna said yes – 1 key per each department.  

Town Hall Doors Locked on Fridays
The Town Hall doors will be locked on Fridays and a sign will be up stating “by appointment only”.  
CoA Project

Andrews stated that the cost of the project is going to be 1.5 million.  ??? is asking for $15,000 in advance from ARPA money then vote at Town Meeting to put a question on the ballot for $150,000.

DiSesa suggested working a deal with the Halifax Mobile Home Estate to lease out Henrich Hall.  As many seniors live there in the park.  Then keep the offices at the CoA.  Principal Assessor Merry thinks the past owners did not want to sell but now it is resident owned so maybe they might want to.  Viveiros asked would the Town buy or lease and DiSesa said we would have to ask Town Counsel.  Regan said there is space in the plaza where Teeka’s is and but that would be a lease.  Andrews suggested that Viveiros, DiSesa and Regan approach the Mobile Home Park.  
Cameras on the Building 

DiSesa said the cameras will be pointing towards the entrances and exits.  Town Clerk Lawless asked what happened to make this come about and Adduci asked if there will be any inside.  DiSesa said this is a policy & procedure to protect the building, employees and town documents.  Lawless did not have an issue but thought it should have been brought up to everyone – not knowing is what bothered everyone.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla
Clerk
/pjm
